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 The Washington City Council met for a special meeting on Monday, February 20, 2017 at 6:00pm 

in the Council Chambers at the Municipal Building.  Present were:  Mac Hodges, Mayor; Virginia 

Finnerty, Mayor Pro tem; Doug Mercer, Councilmember; Richard Brooks, Councilmember;  Larry 

Beeman, Councilmember and William Pitt, Councilmember.  Also present: Bobby Roberson, City 

Manager; Franz Holscher, City Attorney and Cynthia S. Bennett, City Clerk.     

 

 Mayor Hodges called the meeting to order and Councilmember Brooks delivered the invocation.   

 

PRESENTATION:  NCDOT - PROPOSED 15TH STREET WIDENING & ACCESS 

MANAGEMENT PROJECT  

 NCDOT Division 2 Staff:  Bill Kincannon, P.E. Division Project Development Engineer; Maria 

Rogerson, P.E. Project Engineer and James Byrd, P.E. Project Manager HNTB North Carolina reviewed 

the proposed 15th Street project with Council.  The project was originally programmed and submitted to 

NCDOT from Mid-East as a 17 ½ foot raised median roadway.   NCDOT has taken into consideration all 

of the comments and have made some modifications to the project. This project includes funding for 

improving utilities, including the installation new pipes for improved drainage.   

 

 

 

 



CITY COUNCIL MINUTES        FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
WASHINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA                                                   PAGE 

 

                                              



CITY COUNCIL MINUTES        FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
WASHINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA                                                   PAGE 

 

                                              

 
 



CITY COUNCIL MINUTES        FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
WASHINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA                                                   PAGE 

 

                                              



CITY COUNCIL MINUTES        FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
WASHINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA                                                   PAGE 

 

                                              



CITY COUNCIL MINUTES        FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
WASHINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA                                                   PAGE 

 

                                              

 

 
 

  Maria Rogerson, NCDOT Project Engineer reviewed the above slide presentation with Council.  

Councilmember Mercer questioned the cost estimates for the 15th Street project. Ms. Rogerson explained 

NC General Statutes provide for NCDOT to reimburse cities our size for utility relocations (including 

water and sewer). NCDOT will also pay 90%, while the City of Washington will pay 10% for sidewalk 

installation along the project route.  Ms. Rogerson explained the crash data was updated to include data 

from 12/1/2011 ï 11/30/2016; 408 crashes occurred during this period. Most of the accidents are occurring 

at the existing signalized intersections.  

 

 Mayor Hodges expressed concern about not being able to turn into Hospital Pharmacy.  Maria 

Rogerson noted they have revised the plans to allow for extra automobile storage as well as allowing 

drivers to make U-turn movement into the pharmacy.  Councilmember Mercer also stated the proposed cul-

de-sac at the end of 12th street is unacceptable.  

 


